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28th February 2005
Dear Sir or Madam,

Harborough Draft Statement of Community Involvement 

Thank you for giving the HBF opportunity to comment on the Council’s draft Statement of Community Involvement.

Specific matters:

In relation to the specific content of the Draft document itself, the HBF would also like to make the following brief points:

6. The Dissemination of Information

The HBF would find it most useful if the Council communicates by letters and/or e-mails. Such an approach would seemingly benefit all those that have commercial or site interests in the Borough, but are not physically based within it. Whilst clear and detailed information on the Council’s website will be welcomed, it will be of little benefit unless it is specifically drawn to the attention of all interested parties (e.g. by letters and/or e-mails).

7. Participation in the Development of Proposals

Although the HBF is omitted from the lists of organisations and bodies to be consulted on Local Development Documents (Appendix D), it assumes that it will in fact be consulted in relation to all these documents in the future. 

Appendix E – Production of Local Development Documents

With reference to the Affordable Housing SPD and Developer Contributions SPD, the HBF would point out that SPD should only be used to supplement policies in an adopted Local Plan or LDD. Furthermore, once new LDD documents are adopted, these will override and potentially end the need for many current SPG’s.  

The HBF understands that in terms of planning obligations and developer contributions such an approach will not be permissible under the new planning act if the proposed SPD’s are introducing matters of new policy (rather than implementation detail), or if they will be setting out revised guidelines and standards from those contained within an Adopted statutory document.

Any matters of importance to development costs will instead need to be clearly set out in a Development Plan Document (DPD), rather than being delegated down to a SPD. Given that they could potentially have a significant impact on development viability, they must instead be dealt with in DPD’s and subject to the appropriate public scrutiny bestowed upon these types of documents.  

Consultation 

The HBF looks forward to being continuously being kept advised by the Council with the progress of all its planning policy documents, especially those in any way related to housing matters.

I look forward to the acknowledgment of these comments in due course. For information purposes, my e-mail address is: paul.cronk@hbf.co.uk  

Yours sincerely

Paul Cronk

Regional Planner (East Midlands & Eastern Regions)

House Builders Federation

